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 Bridge Inspection Memorandum No. 16-12 
 
TO:   All Inspection Personnel, Consultants 
  
FROM:  Merril Dougherty, PE 
  Bridge Inspection Manager 
  Bridge Division 
 
DATE:  December 22, 2016  

 
SUBJECT: Revisions to Bridge Inspection Manual Part 4  
 
EFFECTIVE: Immediately 

 
Part 4 of the Bridge Inspections Manual has been revised.  The fracture critical inspection section has been 
updated.  The scour screening and assessment procedure for county bridges has been incorporated.  It is more 
stream lined removing information that is contained in the Bridge Inspector’s Reference Manual (BIRM).  
 
If you have any questions please contact me. 
 
 


